
Promise Partners Governance Board Meeting 

November 30, 2011 

 

 

ATTENDEES: 
 

Board Members:   

Present:  Scott Belt, Tom Bouska, Dan Collin, Laura Holcomb, Melvyn Houser, Meghan 

McCollester, Susan Roarty, Chuck Scott & Kris Smith 

 

Absent Board Members: Judd Knispel, Keith Pick & Bruce Smith 

 

Promise Partners:  Patricia Russmann, Director & Judy Showers, Administrative 

Assistant 

 

Guests:  Justin Dougherty, Joni Griffin, Brittany Lloyd, Heather Loutzenhiser, Cathy 

Ryba, Jessica Simons & Sarah Zach 

 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Melvyn Houser at 1:06 pm 

 

Agenda and Minutes:  Kris Smith motioned to approve the agenda and Tom Bouska 

was the second.  The motion was approved unanimously.  Dan Collin motioned to 

approve the minutes and Susan Roarty was the second.  The motion was approved 

unanimously.   

 

Promise Partners/New employee:  Jessica Simons introduced Heather Loutzenhiser.  

Heather has been with Promise Partners for about 3 months and is the Leadership 

Resiliency Program (LRP) Coordinator in the high schools. 

   

Financial Reports:  All financial documents (budgets, Year-to-date and monthly 

expenses) were sent to board members via email before this meeting for them to review.  

In looking at our year-to-date reports, you will notice and Patricia said that it is taking 

some grantees a little while to get their projects going.  The smaller contracts will bill 

quarterly.   

 

Kris Smith shared the audit committee met before this meeting and reviewed checks, 

invoices, bank statements etc.  There is one outstanding check that hasn’t cleared the 

bank and Judy will follow up on this.  Tom Bouska designated additional DECAT funds 

last month and that will be reflected in January’s reports.   

 

Hamilton & Associates is processing Promise Partners audit; the findings are expected at 

the January meeting.  The question was raised if Promise Partners staff should excuse 

themselves when the audit findings are presented.  Patricia wasn’t sure about this due to 

an open meeting policy, but will check further into it.  Chuck Scott motioned to accept 

the financial reports and Meghan McCollester was the second.   

 



Capturing Our Voice:  Patricia Russmann shared Promise Partners collaborated with 

Iowa West Foundation on a large community needs assessment survey.  A survey was 

given to youth and focused on opinions and attitudes about our community and if they 

will stay/or come back to the community after completing their education.    

 

Jessica Simons assisted in facilitating the project by organizing a “street team” of young 

people to assist in the survey process.  Approximately 2400 young people were surveyed.  

The main finding was that young people want to be engaged in meaningful leadership 

roles in the community. 

 

 



 
 

 

Program Reports: 

 

AMP (formerly Elevate) 

Joni Griffin shared the following: Promise Partners granted funds to AMP last year. This 

program is for children in foster/group care ages 13 and up.  Through the program, youth 

and young adults are receiving education in living independently (after foster care) and 

having a voice in their community and in the foster care/adoption arena.  Since July, 150 

kids have come to the meetings.  AMP members have been involved, but not limited to 

the following:  National Adoption Day, a thanksgiving celebration, completing college 

applications, mock job interviews, etc.  Joni shared she has done some work on the 

scorecard. 

 

Child Care Nurse Consultant/FAMILY, Inc. 

Sarah Zach shared the following: FAMILY, Inc. was granted funding in February for 

their Child Care Nurse Consultant to get trained.  Emily Schroeder, the Child Care Nurse 

Consultant, assists day cares and providers in ensuring a safe environment for children. 

   

Scorecard information (note some of the categories were not measured in the prior period): 

Category      Prior Period 1
st
 Quarter FY12  

# possible improving their rating   162  4 

# of children age 0-1     N/A  9 

# of children 2 to 3     N/A  2 

# of children 3 to 4     N/A  3 

# of children 4 to 5     N/A  3 

# of children 5 to 6     N/A  1 

Total # of children served    N/A  18 

# of families of children represented above  N/A  16 

# of visits to early learning environments by a con. 9  4 

# of early learning service providers participating 



in quality improvement    7  10 

# of early learning environments involved in quality 

improvement activity (unduplicated)   7  4 

# of public relations contacts    0  215 

# of services      16  18 

# achieved measure     N/A  3 

# possible      N/A  4 

% of programs participating in a quality initiative  N/A  75% 

% of programs improving rating in a quality initiative N/A  0% 

% implementing an evidence based curriculum N/A  25% 

 

Early Access Service Coordination/Green Hills AEA 

Cathy Ryba shared the following: Promise Partners partially funded 2 service coordinator 

positions to help families meet early intervention needs birth to age 3. 

 

Scorecard information: 

Category      Prior Period 1
st
 Quarter FY12 

Funds expended     $58,650.00 $8,429.06 

# of children participating    73  56 

# of families participating    73  51 

# of home visits completed    492  96 

# of parent education meetings offered  8  0 

Newly enrolled families meeting FS eligibility N/A  27 

% of children screened for developmental delays 100%  100% 

% of children screened who were referred  100%  100% 

% of programs w/national or state credential  100%  100% 

 

Category        FY11 YTD 

% of families that increase knowledge about child dev/parenting 25% 

% of families that improve nurturing/attachment    42% 

% of families that are connected to additional concrete supports 55% 

% of families that improve or maintain healthy problem solving 

& communication       88% 

% of families that increase or maintain social supports  82% 

 

Other Business:  Tom Bouska shared Council Bluffs & Sioux City schools have 

received ¼ of a million in funding for school credit recovery.  Youth that move in and out 

of foster care sometimes have to change school districts and their credits don’t always 

transfer.  These funds are to help youth keep their credits when they have to transfer 

between districts.   

 

Patricia shared there will not be a December meeting.  The January meeting will include 

the audit report and a revisit/revisement of by-laws.   

 



Carol Johnson of the Green Hills Area Education Agency is retiring.  A 

retirement/birthday reception will be held at the Riverside Grille on Monday, December 

19, 2011 from 3:30PM-7:30PM.   

 

 

Public Comment:   
No public comment. 

 

The meeting was adjourned by Melvyn Houser at 2:42 PM. 

 

The next Board Meeting will be at the Micah House on January 25, 2012 from 1:00 pm to 

3:00 pm 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by Judy Showers, Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


